Response to Questions Posed to the RDTF

1. What criteria should ERCOT use to determine the need to procure units for system capacity purposes? 
RESPONSE: The need to procure capacity for system reliability should be determined by ERCOT based on the Capacity Demand and Reserve (CDR) report or the Seasonal Assessment of Resource Adequacy (SARA) or whenever special circumstances dictate (e.g., sudden loss of a large generating unit or facility for a prolonged period of time, unexpected delay in completion of a significant amount of new capacity, etc…).  But before ERCOT procures such additional capacity, the Public Utility Commission of Texas (Commission) should approve ERCOT’s assertion that additional capacity is needed.  Upon Commission approval, ERCOT should then post a Request for Capacity (RFC) to allow owners of previously suspended generating capacity to voluntarily offer their generating capacity to the market.  Such voluntary offers should include information on lead time to return to operation, capital expenditures needed to return the capacity to service, expected emissions rates and fuel supply contracts. 
2. Should there be a requirement to develop an exit plan for the units procured for system capacity?
 RESPONSE:  ERCOT should be required to re-confirm that capacity is needed under any RFC contract on an annual or semi-annual basis.
3. Can the units procured for system capacity return to service after the contract expires?  If yes, should there be rules governing the return to service of the units procured for system capacity?
RESPONSE: Any capacity procured through an RFC contract (as described in response to Question 1) should not be allowed to come back into the market for a period of at least one year after expiration of their RFC contract.  A possible exception to the one year requirement would be to allow the capacity to remain in the market after the RFC contract expires if it refunds any and all payments made during the RFC contract that covered the capital expenditures it made (and was reimbursed through the RFC contract) to bring the capacity back into service. 
4. Please provide comment regarding any other issue that you believe should be addressed regarding ERCOT’s procurement of units for system capacity purposes.  
RESPONSE: Any procurement of previously suspended generating capacity by ERCOT should be considered as a contract to provide RMR Service and should include consideration of the following principles:

· All offers of generating capacity for RMR Service should be voluntary (i.e., not mandatory).
· All contracts for RMR Service (including RFC contracts and existing RMR contracts) should be priced at System Offer Cap for both system capacity needs and local congestion constraint management.
· If any additional capacity is procured under an RFC, ERCOT should petition the Commission to consider an additional resource adequacy project/workshop to address the resource adequacy issue.
· ERCOT should update the SARA on a monthly basis and provide separate calculations of reserves with and without RMR contracts in order to provide the market with the most recent information available.
· These concepts need to apply to all RMR contracts (even current RMR contracts), not just RFC contracts.
· ERCOT should determine how to avoid real-time price suppression due to energy produced at LSL when units providing RMR Service are deployed.

